
COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
CONGER CYMUNED TREGOLWYN
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN COLWINSTON ON THURSDAY 26TH JULY 2018 at 7pm 
1. Attendance
Cllrs:     
Cllr P Graham-Woollard (Chairman)
Cllr E H Lewis (Vice Chairperson)
Cllr C Lewis
Cllr G Jones
Also Present:
Joanna Howell (Clerk), Kevin Protheroe (Clerk designate), County Cllr C Cave
   
Apologies:       Cllr T Cook, Cllr J Savery, Cllr B Morris, PCSO Stone
The Chairman advised the Council that Cllr T Cook was currently unable to attend meetings for personal reasons. It was proposed by Cllr Graham-Woollard that Cllr Cook be granted a six-months leave of absence to assist him and enable his subsequent return to the Council. This was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all.
Cllr Cook is also unable to continue as a governor to the school as the Council’s representative. Cllr Jones confirmed that he was prepared to take on this role to assist the Council. It was proposed by Cllr Graham-Woollard that Cllr Jones be appointed as school governor in place of Cllr Cook. This was seconded by Cllr E Lewis and agreed by all.
It was proposed by Cllr Graham-Woollard that Cllr C Roach appointed Deputy Clerk to the Council (unpaid) for a period of six months to assist with the appointment of the new Clerk. 
This was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all.
AP: New Clerk to advise school’s headmistress of Cllr Jones’s appointment as governor and introduce himself to the headmistress.
2. Declarations of Interest
None at this point  
3. Proposal of Kevin Protheroe as new Clerk to the Council
The Chairman asked K Protheroe to leave the meeting to enable the discussion.
It was proposed by Cllr C Roach that K Protheroe be employed as the Council’s new paid Clerk. This was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all.
4. Report from Mr. Conway Hawkins re Youth Club
Joanna Howells summarised the report prepared for the Council by Mr. Hawkins. She noted that in preparation for the ending of his post as youth worker with the Vale of Glamorgan Council, he had received a lot of interest in volunteers who wish to support the club and has had some success in fund raising to continue the work of the youth club. At this point the club was not requesting the financial assistance of Colwinston CC.
The Chairman confirmed that he was written to Mr. Hawkins assuring him of the Council’s support and recognition of the important work the youth club carries out on behalf of local communities. The Chairman is to meet with him on 7th September 2018. Cllr Cave is also to attend a meeting with the youth club on 18th September 2018. 
5. Public Session
There were two members of the public present, Mr. A Horton, Chair of the Colwinston Hall Committee and Mr. P Jones. 
Mr. Horton and Mr. Jones raised the following matters with the Council:
5.1
The future of the youth club: The Hall Committee is determined to assist Mr. Conway with the forthcoming transition both in developing volunteering and providing ‘seed capital’ to support the club. They have committed £500 to the club for this year and are prepared to provide the club with rent free accommodation.

The Council welcomed the Committee’s support for the club. Cllr Cave noted that the other communities that use the club have indicated that they are also prepared to consider supporting the club to ensure its continuation. Cllr Cave also noted that whilst the Vale of Glamorgan Council had reorganised how it will deliver youth services it has made no financial cut to the service and a resource to support the youth club, therefore, continues to exist.
5.2 
The playground: the recent fete raised £3,000 to support the building of the new playground and a meeting has been arranged for the 2nd October 2018 to review progress. A Stronger Communities Grant of £14,000 is also anticipated and Section 106 funding via the Vale of Glamorgan Council is also being sought.
5.3
Colwinston playing field and local concerns that the field was being considered as a potential site for the new school: Cllr Cave advised that the Vale of Glamorgan Council is not considering, and has never considered, building on the playing field. 
The Council welcomed this clarification and reaffirmed its opposition to any such proposal.
The Chairman and Cllr C Roach will be meeting senior representatives of the Vale of Glamorgan Council in the near future to express the Council’s concern regarding communications with the Vale of Glamorgan Council.

The Council are determined to keep the field as a local amenity and submitted a Field in Trust application to the Vale of Glamorgan Council in early 2018. Joanna Howells advised the Council that the Vale of Glamorgan’s officers had approved the application, but the request has not yet been considered by the Vale’s Cabinet. 
6. Matters arising from the public session
Actions to be taken are noted above in agenda item 5.
7. Consideration of Police report
The police were not present, although the Council had been made aware of one incident of criminal damage to a tyre on a local resident’s car.
There was no new information on the abandoned vehicle in the church car park.
8. Consideration of County Council report
CC Cave had previously submitted a comprehensive report and there were no questions in relation to this. 
9. Minutes of the previous Ordinary Meeting held on June 18th, 2018 
The minutes of the Ordinary Meeting on 18th June 2018 were reviewed.
It was proposed by Cllr E Lewis that the minutes of this meeting be accepted; this was seconded by Cllr C Roach and agreed by all.
The minutes were then signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairman and the Clerk and will be placed on the website in due course.
AP: Clerk to post June 2018 minutes on the website.
10.  Discussion of possible dog free zones consultation and agreement of next steps
The Council considered the Vale of Glamorgan’s proposals. They considered current arrangements in the village to be sensible and that no new restrictions were required. Two additional rubbish/waste bins would, however, be advisable.
AP: Clerk to respond to the Vale of Glamorgan Council on the Council’s behalf. The Chairman would also raise this with the Vale Managing Director at their meeting on 1st. August next.
11.  Discussion of car parking consultation and agreement of next steps
The Vale of Glamorgan Council had distributed proposals in respect of car parking charges to all community councils. The full public consultation will commence in August, but all community councils have been given early sight of a draft. The Council decided to consider the matter at its September meeting, although concerns were expressed as to the impact charging could have on shops and shoppers in town centres such as Cowbridge, albeit under the terms of the proposals the first two hours parking would be free. 
AP Chairman and Cllr. Cave to discuss.
12. Discussion and decision needed on supplier of new noticeboard 
The Council considered the quotation for the provision of a new community council noticeboard, sufficient in size to accommodate up to eight A4 sheets. The Chairman proposed the acceptance of a quotation from (Aztec-Joinery?) in the sum of £680.00 plus VAT. This was seconded by Cllr E Lewis and agreed by all.
Cllr C Roach will make the necessary arrangements with the joinery company.
13. Update from Cllr Graham-Woollard re meeting with Mike Clogg (VoG)
Cllr Graham-Woollard presented his written report to the members of the Council and noted the following matters:
13.1
Pedestrian signage: the Vale of Glamorgan is to review its decision not to improve lighting and signage at the entrance to the village.
13.2
The Vines attenuation basin adoption: the Vale of Glamorgan Council has contacted the developer who is fully aware of the actions required. Until they are completed the Vale of Glamorgan cannot adopt the highway. The Council emphasised the problems this matter is causing, and the Chairman will contact resident of the Vines directly to brief them.
As soon as the attenuation issue is resolved the Vale of Glamorgan will adopt the highway and take on responsibility for future maintenance.
13.3:
St David’s Meadow adoption: the Vale of Glamorgan will adopt this area. It is currently one of several schemes being processed.
13.4:
Speed humps: the Council expressed its concern regarding speeding traffic in the village. The Vale of Glamorgan Council are satisfied with current arrangements; however, they are awaiting guidance on the introduction of 20mph speed limits from the UK Government and will review its policies in the light of this guidance.
The Vale of Glamorgan Council agreed to address the missing 30mph signs in the village.
13.5:
Brown tourism signs: The Council expressed their objection to the decision not to allow the Sycamore Tree Inn to erect signs making passers-by and tourists aware of the pub’s location and services. The Vale of Glamorgan are not prepared to review their decision as it fully in line with its current policies.
AP The Chairman would raise with the Vale M.D. at their meeting on 1st. August 2018.
13.6:
Highways and roads: The Council raised several issues. The Vale of Glamorgan Council will carry out a highway inspection at Maes y Bryn in July and confirmed that roads in the village are inspected twice per year. All roads requested for inclusion by the Council in the Vale’s three-year improvement plan have been included in the plan. Section 106 monies have been ring fenced for footpath improvements, which will be carried out as part of the new school project.
14. Planning Matters- No new applications/decisions 
There were no new planning applications requiring the Council’s consideration.
15. Councillors’ reports
In addition to the matters noted above, members of the Council agreed the following:
15.1:
The Chairman will investigate the condition of public benches in the village and report back to the Council.
15.2:
The Clerk will report that the church parking area is overgrown and request that the Vale of Glamorgan’s housing team address the matter.

AP: Clerk to contact the Vale of Glamorgan
15.3:
The lettering on the War Memorial has deteriorated. The Chairman will obtain a quotation for the Council for its restoration prior to 11th November. 
16. Clerk’s report including matters of financial nature 
The Clerk noted the following:
1.  Action points – All Clerks’ action points from the last meeting had been completed or were underway.
2.   Planning Enforcement - planning application ref.no 2015/00859/Full – the Solar Farm was approved subject to conditions.  It has been brought to the Council’s attention that there was a screening condition of trees being planted the following growing season to the solar panels being installed. Trees have been planted by A48. However, the land of Mr. R Thomas on the Northern boundary to this site has nothing planted still. This installation has a large impact on the landscape and effect on Mr. Thomas’s Holiday Cottage business and bookings. 
The Council expressed concern regarding the solar farm and requested the Vale of Glamorgan’s planning enforcement team to instruct the developer to put in place the tree screening on the northern boundary of the land of Mr. R Thomas, which was a condition of the original planning application.
AP: The Clerk to contact the Vale of Glamorgan Council.
3.   Village Maintenance – Grant Smith (local contractor) has reported back on the following Village Maintenance Projects discussed at the June meeting:
· He has already done the initial cut on the Spinney Bank as it was seriously overgrown. The charge was £150:00. Three cuts every six weeks to take us to the end of the season will be £50:00 each.  There is £350 in the budget currently for this, which would appear sufficient.
· Renewal of the Power Post at the Village Green and repairs to Bollards will be £90:00. There is £350 in the budget for general maintenance of the village. The Council agreed that the works should be allocated to this budget.
· New risers to all steps on the Little Hill using 6”x2” Treated Timber and Pegs together with step sides as necessary, including materials and labour will be £385:00. The old seat will be removed free of charge. There is £500 in the budget for Little Hill which would appear appropriate.  
· The clearance of overgrowth and debris at the old well is priced at £140:00 with a six weekly clean up to coincide with the Spinney Bank will be £45:00 per visit. As the Well is very overgrown the Chairman has authorised him to do the initial clear up. As mentioned at the last meeting as this is a watercourse the use of chemical weed control is NOT an option. 
· As the lack of a Power Post is also a potential safety hazard, as are the Little Hill steps the chairman has also authorised going ahead with both these projects. 
4.   Suggestions for grants – one grant suggestion from a local resident proposing family exercise classes and fitness for ‘not-fitness people’ classes. The proposal was well thought out and based upon similar successful classes currently held elsewhere in the Vale of Glamorgan. The Council were supportive of the proposal. It was proposed by Cllr E Lewis that the Clerk should contact the local resident to determine if the resident would be interested in developing the proposal with the support of the Council, who could assist by making a Stronger Communities Grant application (the next round is scheduled for November 2018). The proposal was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all.
AP: the Clerk to contact the local resident.
5.  Correspondence – the Clerk had received the following correspondence: 
17/07/18-Email from J Savery re apologies for meeting
16/07/18-Email from VoG Council re agenda Council report 
16/07/18-Email from CRC re grants
12/07/18-Email from Dave Knevett (VoG) re FIT application
12/07/18-Email from Mr. R Thomas re planning conditions of solar panel farm
05/07/18-Email from CC Cave re July report for meeting
04/07/18-Email from Vale Council re car parking consultation
03/07/18- Letter from P Jones re amenity land in Colwinston
03/07/18- Email from OVW re invitation to OVW conference 
03/07/18- Email from Cllr Graham-Woollard re challenge to M Clogg re lighting/signage decision
02/07/18- Email from M Clogg re confirmation of agreement with highways officer re lighting/signage decision
02/07/18-Email from Vale re public service protection order consultation
01/07/18-Email from R Thomas re health & safety at pumping station
30/06/18-Email from OVW re newsletter
29/06/18-Email from C Billett re dog mess
28/06/18-Email from Vale re Community Liaison meeting
26/06/18- Email from Vale re Car parking consultation
26/06/18-Email from CC re road safety conference invitation
25/06/18-Email from OVW re practical training on well-being act
20/06/18- Email from Vale re update on public service protection order consultation
20/06/18- Email from Welsh Government re TCC update 
20/06/18- Email from CC Cave re update on school project from cabinet member
20/06/18- Email from Vale Council re acknowledgement of formal complaint regarding school project communication
19/06/18-Email from Cllr G Jones re apologies for next meeting
18/06/18- Email from IRP re disclosure of Cllrs Expenses
6.  Finance
The year end funds were £11,771 (cashbook) 
Payments to be authorised were:









Chq#
£
13/06/2018
J Howell-Refund ICO



27
40
30/06/2018
Clerks Salary Quarter 1 - less PAYE
 
28
778.68
30/06/2018
Clerks PAYE/NI 



29
132.8
Receipts received were:
20/06/2018
VAT Reclaim 
£36.50
The Q1 30th June 2018 bank reconciliation has been completed and a copy will be brought to the meeting for review and approval.  
The Q1 30th June 2018 budget review has been completed and a copy circulated for discussion. 
It was noted that Cllr E Lewis would take future responsibility for future reviews of bank reconciliations.
17. Matters arising from minutes not already covered
The Council noted that the current landlord will be leaving the Sycamore Tree Inn on 18th August 2018. The Council expressed their thanks to the landlord and his team for all the help they have given the Council with its meetings. 
AP: The Clerk to contact the landlord to formally express the Council’s thanks.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
The next meeting of the Community Council would be on September 17th, 2018 at 7pm in The Sycamore Tree Inn.  
The meeting was closed at 9.42 pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DATE…………………………………………………………………….
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 DATE……………………………………………………………………..
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